THE STATE OF NEW HAMPSHIRE

CHAIRMAN Martin P. Honigberg

COMMISSIONERS Kathryn M. Bailey Michael S. Giaimo

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR Debra A. Howland

PUBLIC UTILITIES COMMISSION

21 S. Fruit Street, Suite 10 Concord, N.H. 03301-2429

March 19, 2018

TDD Access: Relay NH 1-800-735-2964

Tel. (603) 271-2431

FAX (603) 271-3878

Website: www.puc.nh.gov

Michael J. Sheehan Liberty Utilities 116 North Main Street Concord NH 03301

Re: DE 18-034 Liberty Utilities (Granite State Electric) Corp. d/b/a Liberty Utilities

REP/VMP Plan Filing Extension of Deadline

Dear Mr. Sheehan:

On March 15, 2018, you filed on behalf of Liberty Utilities (Granite State Electric) Corp. d/b/a Liberty Utilities (Liberty) a request to extend the deadline to file its annual REP/VMP Plan filing by an extra day to March 16, 2018.

The Commission has determined that an extension of time to file Liberty's REP/VMP Plan will not unduly delay the proceeding or adversely affect the rights of any party. Accordingly, your request to extend the March 15 deadline to March 16, 2018 has been approved.

Sincerely,

Debra A. Howland Executive Director

cc: Docket File